MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

June 1, 2015
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on June 1, 2015 and called to order by Chairman Faracco at 7:05 pm at 264 Beaverdam Road Islip Terrace, N.Y. with the following present:

Chairman





John Faracco



Vice Chairman




Bob Schmidt
Commissioner




Pete Peluso

Commissioner


 

Tony Maieli

District Treasurer




Lisa Garraway

District Secretary




Lori Ann Messino

District Counsel




Bill Glass

Chief






Tom Quagliaria




2nd  Asst. Chief




Jonathan Hollborn

Pledge to the Flag.

Moment of silence was led by Chairman Faracco
Motion to approve previous meeting minutes of May 11, 2015 made by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.
Motion to approve Treasurer’s report made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.  Warrants and claims in the amount of $116,370.22 have been submitted, reviewed, approved and paid.
As of June 1, 2015 the NYS Audit, NYS Retirement, NYS Retirement Audit, Losap Audit and Worker’s Comp Audit have been completed and closed.

District Treasurer advised that on May 7, 2015 Chase Bank advised us of an attempted fraud to the General Fund.  Attempt was thwarted and accounts are secure.

6/1/15

Discussion held regarding moving all accounts out of Chase.  District Treasurer will investigate options and advise Board.  BOFC agrees. Updates to follow.

The bid opening on May 26, 2015 resulted in Firematic/Pierce @ $492,000, RVI/Seagrave @ $574.472 and Neville/Ferrara @ $575,000.  Firematic/Pierce did not meet the spec qualifications.  Motion made to disqualify Firematic/Pierce from the bid process made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Schmidt with all in favor.
Motion to approve the bid proposal for the 2000 GPM Pumper from RVI/Seagrave made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Schmidt with all in favor.

The official NYS Audit report has been received.

Chief submitted a letter informing BOFC that Ex Captain John Koenigsdorf has been re-qualified on the 3-6-5 and FF Anton Nadvornik Jr. has been qualified on 3-6-1.

Letter received from Chief stating FF William Acquavita would like to start driver training on Department vehicles.  Comm. Peluso advised his license is cleared and approved to start training.

District Treasurer submitted a vacation request starting 7/13/15 through 7/17/15.  Request approved by the BOFC.

Monthly district diesel fuel report has been submitted for reviews and approved.

Letter received from Chief requesting that James Fetherston use the Antique Fire truck at Hecksher State Park on June 14, 2015 for a photo shoot.  Request approved by the BOFC.

P.O. request received from Chief for refreshments NTE $850.00.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

6/1/15

P.O. request received from Chief for the purchase of 10 junior drill team helmets NTE $520.00.  Motion to approve this purchase made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Letter received from Chief requesting the use of 3-6-9 for Walter Redwood for the upcoming softball season on Fridays and Sundays.  Motion to approve this request made by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

Discussion held regarding permission to install a bench and plaque at station 2 dedicated to Captain Larry Guarnieri.  Details to follow.

Chief Quagliara thanked the BOFC for the Inspection Dinner.  Chief expressed how everything was perfect including transportation and stand by crews.
Comm. Maieli:

Discussion held regarding the cleanliness and safety of the gear racks.  Chief advised he is working on a maintenance schedule.

Comm. Maieli advised he is working with District Supervisor on OSHA.

Discussion held regarding the update on PSEG lighting project along with rebates.  Discussion tabled.
Comm. Maieli submitted a request for approval from Globalstar for the satellite phone.  He advised that application process has been completed and the rate would be $40 a month for the service.  Motion to approve this request made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Schmidt with all in favor.

Comm. Maieli requested a P.O. for security lighting in the rear of the building NTE $775.00.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

Comm. Maieli requested a final copy of the SOG’S from the Chief.
6/1/15

Motion to approve the purchase of 10 pagers NTE $4000.00 made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Schmidt with all in favor.

Comm. Peluso:

Discussion held regarding Baltimore Expo.  It has been agreed we will only need one room.

Comm. Peluso handed over copies of the May 2015 PCR’s for QA/QI to the Chief.

Discussion held with the Chief regarding the Junior drill team and status of permission slips.  Comm. Peluso advised Chief all paperwork must be turned in immediately.

Comm. Peluso advised Frank Russo has completed the new system with key fobs for all members.

Comm. Peluso advised we are still waiting on feedback from DASNY.  Process moving along.

Comm. Schmidt:

Discussion held regarding diagram program for computer system from Infrastructure, at a cost of $1295.00.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

Discussion held regarding relocating office trailer for dispatch renovation into 3-6-6 bay.  Details to follow with quotes.

Chairman Faracco:

Discussion held on status of taking down addition to the 3 Bay.  District Supervisor advised dumpster has been ordered.  Chief advises drill to take place on 6/7/15.

Chairman Faracco inquired when the hose text will take place.  District Supervisor advises hose test in being done on 6/4/15.

6/1/15

P.O. requested for rescue supplies NTE $534.52.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

EMT Supervisor reported that volunteers are working well.

District Supervisor:

District Supervisor held a discussion regarding fuel reconciliation and using 1 key fob for the remainder of the year that will be left in dispatch to be signed out.

Discussion held regarding the repair of 3-6-2. Tabled until 6/8/15.

District Supervisor held a discussion with the Chiefs on protocol to be followed when filling vehicles with gasoline.

Discussion held regarding the purchase of portable Hurst tools for 2016 budget.

Motion to move to executive session at 8:54 pm made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Motion to move out of executive session at 9:08 pm made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Chairman Faracco advised we received the proposal from Alden Group and Thomas D. Blore Architect P.C. in the amounts of $3825.00 and $5000.00 respectably for the feasibility and design study for the future renovation of the substation.  Motion to approve both proposals NTE $8825.00 made by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

Motion to adjourn meeting at 9:40 pm made by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Ann Messino 
District Secretary

